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Armistice Day, 

November 1918é.. 

100 Years On 
Hixon Millennium Green 

beacon has been chosen 

as one of the nationwide 

network of beacons that 

will be lit to 

commemorate the 100 

anniversary of the ending 

of the First World War on 

the 11th November 2018.  

The Hixon Millennium 

Green beacon will be lit at 7pm. More details to be 

announced next year.  

Horrible Halloween at 
Blenheim Manor  

Congratulations to the residents of 

Queenôs Drive, Elizabeth Gardens 

and Victoria Walk (otherwise 

known as Blenheim Manor off New 

Road) for organising a Halloween 

house dressing competition and 

street party.  

Despite some of them only been in 

their homes for just a few weeks, 

residents got together to organise a mobile Fish & Chip 

van and made cup-cakes and mulled wine to share 

with their neighbours.  

There were some really scary and 

creative house dressing and a 

trophy was awarded to the best-

dressed house. 

Blenheim Manor residents said 

they hope to hold another 

Halloween event next year and 

possibly a summer event as well. 

Good to see a young community 

get together. Could other 

communities in Hixon do similar in 

2018?  

The Hixon Community Speed Watch campaign 

appears to be reaping dividends.  

In the last 12 months, Speedwatch volunteers have 

seen the number of drivers exceeding 35mph in the 

30mph areas fall from 10% to 5%.  

The objective of Community Speedwatch is not to 

ócatchô speeding drivers, it is to deter drivers from 

speeding and putting themselves and others at risk.  

Anyone driving within the speed limit has nothing to 

fear. However, the registration numbers of speeding 

vehicles are reported to Staffordshire Police.   

More volunteers are always welcome to undergo 

training. Contact Cllr Paul Hopcroft 01889 270516. 

 Hixon Allotments plots available 

There are vacant plots available at the Hixon Parish Allotments in Egg Lane. Plots sizes 
are generally 15m x 5m. if you would like to register an interest for a plot contact Cathe-
rine Gill, Clerk to Hixon Parish Council on 01889 272679, E-mail: clerk@hixon.gov.uk or 
Jane Garner 01889 270151,E-mail: fjanegarner@hotmail.com 

mailto:clerk@hixon.gov.uk
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Hixon Christmas 
Lights Switch-On 
Saturday 2nd Dec. 
The lights on Hixonvillage 

Christmas tree will be switched 

on at 6pm on Saturday 2nd 

December. Last year over 200 

people turned out for the first 

switch-on.  

This year, for public safety, there 

will be a road closure order in 

place between 5pm and 7pm. The 

entrance to Sycamore Drive will be coned off and 

vehicles will be diverted to the exit side of Sycamore 

Drive, under direction of traffic marshals with STOP/

GO boards. This may cause minor delays, but access 

in and out will be maintained throughout the period. 

(Call 01889 272666 if you can help) 

Proceedings begin at 5.15pm and Santa will be 

arriving at 5.30pm to take up his place in his Grotto 
(Grotto courtesy County Fencing, Church Lane, Hixon).  

Mulled wine and mince pies will be served. Anyone 

wishing to donate wine and/or mince pies is requested 

to bring them along before the switch on.  

Once again, there will be an opportunity for one 

lucky young person to have the honour of pressing 

the button to switch the lights on. 

A message to local pet owners: there will be a 

short firework display just after 6pm. 

New Crossing Takes Step Forward 

St Peterôs school children and their parents/

guardians will soon have a safer place to cross 

Church Lane and into school.  

After a decade-long campaign by Hixon Parish Council 

to introduce traffic calming measures at the Hixon 

village gateway in Church Lane, a raised óflat tableô 

crossing will be constructed near the school entrance. 

The flat table crossing will be 75mm (3 inches) high. It 

will not only define a pedestrian crossing point, it will 

also inform drivers to slow down as they enter Hixon 

village.  

This major traffic calming scheme will also see the 

current 30mph speed limit zone being extended to a 

point approximately 10m beyond Pasturefields Lane. 

New road markings and roadside signage will re-

inforce the 30mph message to drivers. Work is 

expected to start very shortly.  

Hixon Parish Council is also lobbying for a 40mph 

speed limit (instead of 50mph) to be introduced on the 

A51 through Pasturefields.  

Crime Reports online 

Staffordshire Police have an online record of crimes 

committed in Staffordshire. Click on the link below and 

you can see details of crimes committed in recent 

months. We are fortunate that we live in a very low-

crime area. However, in September this year, there 

were five reported incidents of anti-social behaviour 

and three óviolent/sexualô offences in Hixon. Follow 

link: https://www.police.uk/staffordshire/FM30/crime/ 

OWL is a new Neighbourhood Watch initiative to 

help communities feel safe, reduce crime and keep 

people informed of what's going on locally. It's a 

shared, secure platform for the public and local author-

ities to maximise the potential of Neighbourhood 

Watch, Rural Watch, Business Watch etc. For further 

information go to https://www.owl.co.uk/  
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Planning update 

At the time of writing this newsletter, the situation with large 

planning applications in Hixon are: 

¶ Application No. 17/26335. Additional 1/3rd of  a 

mile access road onto Hixon Airfield Industrial Estate. 

Hixon Parish Council said this would be a road 

danger, but it has been approved..   

¶  Application No. 17/27382. Planning application to 

 build  30 houses off Church Lane. New plan have 

 been submitted. Hixon Parish Council will seek 

 modifications to the type and design of the proposed 

 properties. 

¶  Application No. 17/27478.  Proposed storage 

 (temporary 5 years) of up to 380 used cars on whatôs 

 left of former runway at Hixon Airfield. Hixon Parish 

 Council considers this to  be another way of eventually 

 using the total length of the runway for permanent 

 vehicle storage.  

To view all planning applications go to the Stafford 

Borough Council planning website and type in the 

application number. https://www12.staffordbc.gov.uk/

online-applications/ 

This newsletter is written, designed and published by 

Hixon Parish Council, c/o 79, Sycamore Drive, Hixon, 

Stafford. ST18 0FB.  

Telephone: 01889 272679. Email: clerk@hixon.gov.uk 
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Hixon Parish Council has been offered a once-

in-a-lifetime opportunity to create a new 

community building in the village.  

The Babbage Building, next to St Peterôs School in 

Church Lane, is probably best known to long-time 

residents as the former St. Peterôs Infants & Junior 

School. The school was closed in the 1980s. Since 

then the building has been has used for storage 

and workshops by Staffordshire County Council. In 

the near future the Babbage Building will be 

surplus to Staffordshire County Council needs.  

Hixon Parish Council has registered an interest 

to take on the Babbage Building and 

surrounding car park for community use.  

The internal layout of the building has changed 

quite a lot since it was a school, but the main 

assembly hall, classrooms, offices, kitchen and 

toilets are all still identifiable. See floor layout  

overleaf with dimensions (not to scale). 

Hixon Parish Council sees the potential for the 

building as a community hub, offering flexible 

accommodation and opportunities for individuals, 

groups and businesses to explore.  

The Hixon Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire 

in 2014 showed 60% of respondents supporting 

the possibility of creating additional community 

facilities, services and amenities in Hixon.  

The village population is now over 2,000 residents, 

nearly double what is was in the 1970s. Community 

amenities have not kept pace with population 

numbers.  

The new community building could host Health & 

Wellbeing sessions which might include visits by 

professionals such as podiatrists, chiropodists and 

physiotherapists in a dedicated room with 

appropriate facilities. 

 

 

The main hall could be equipped with hi-tech audio

-visual facilities to provide a venue for business 

meetings, seminars and conferences, visiting 

theatre groups. Perhaps a starting point for a new 

local amateur dramatic group to spring up?  

Classrooms could be used for adult learning 

classes, language courses or places for small 

businesses to grow.  

HOWEVER 

It is important that YOU, the residents of Hixon 

have YOUR say on the type of community uses 

you would like to see available in a new community 

building. The building is not intended to be a rival to 

Hixon Memorial Hall, it will provide additional 

capacity and opportunities for community and 

business use.  

A questionnaire will be circulated to each 

household in the parish in the next few weeks; 

please look out for it. An exhibition will feedback 

the responses in the New Year. 

If the feedback is positive, the Parish Council will 

pursue the matter further and will need to draw up 

a business plan to demonstrate the long term 

viability of the project.  

New Hixon Community Building a Possibility  
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FLOOR PLAN OF BABBAGE BUILDING, CHURCH LANE, HIXON.  

POSIBILITY OF CONVERSION TO COMMUNITY USE 

NOT TO SCALE  


